MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY APRIL 13th 2012 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL

Present:     Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr. D. Forster, Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. G. Tully, Cllr. K. Haines,
Cllr. P. Smith and 1 parishioner.

In attendance:  R. Parker (clerk),  
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION
1/4
Apologies for absence.     Received from Heather Wheeler MP, Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. J. Shorthouse and 

Cllr. M. Stanton

2/4
Variation in order of business – no alterations were deemed necessary
3/4
 Declarations of members interest – no declarations were made
4/4
Minutes of the previous meeting.   These were circulated, read and approved as a true record 
5/4
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded. – no change deemed necessary
6/4
Outstanding matters.   Nothing to report   


7/4
Clerks report.   -   The broken large branch of the willow tree on the edge of the recreation ground.

that was considered dangerous had been removed at the cost of £60
8/4
Chairmans report –  Cllr. Hill confirmed that the arrangements for the seat by the river were almost 

completed. There was no further progress regarding the tree planting.   The repairs to the hut roof had proved unsuccessful - A quotation for a complete new roof had been received (£600)  


There also a quotation of £250 for the repair of the heavy roller – a suggestion was made that the roller at 
the Village Hall might be utilized.
9/4
Parish Councillors reports.    Cllr. Plowman reported that the tree near to the church entrance had been removed very speedily but that the roots were still causing problems making the ground uneven.  Cllr. P. Smith offered to make enquiries.and report back.

Cllr. Tully reported that the “Brickmakers Arms” was considering a shop for the benefit of the villagers and enquired as to whether any grants were available..   Cllr. P. Smith offered to make enquiries - There were no problems with planning.

10/4
Planning applications and decisions. –  Plans for 5 Main Street and for 15 Newton Park were discussed with 
no objections raised. 
  .

11/4
Queens Jubillee.   The steering committee had been working hard to create an afternoon of “family fun”.

Fliers were to be distributed throughout the village.  Races were being organized together with the 
necessary announcers and referees.  A strawberries and cream stall, bouncy castle, display by school of 
pupils work, sweet/candy floss stalls were all being organized. 4-100m lengths of bunting had already been


ordered and a further 200m was agreed.   Race medals are being considered.  A rounders match and 
children’s five-a-side football had also been suggested.  The “Brickmakers Arms” would be organizing a 
beer festival when 1952 dress would be encouraged. 

12/4
Paths and roads – a detailed report was being prepared by the councilors which will be coordinated by 
 
 Cllr. Hill for forwarding to the authorities. 
13/4
Localism Bill –  No further progress

14/4
Village Plan  - Cllr. Hill had re-written the village plan.   It was proposed by Cllr. Hill and seconded by Cllr. Tully that this be adopted and added to the Parish Council website prior to presentation for comments and final decision at the AGM on May 11th 2012
15/4
Trustees of recreation field. –  Further delays have occurred because it is proving difficult to ascertain whether some of the existing trustees are still alive.   This is being checked.

16/4
Trustees of John Higgott Almshouses – No further progress
17/4
Allotments – A further two applicants had come forward requesting allotments be provided.  This still falls short of the the required minimum of six applicants before the Parish Council can act.  It was agreed that further publicity would be given to enable further applicants chance to come forward.
18/4
Village Hall Kitchen – a quotation of £7200 plus VAT for the new equipment had been received.   It was 
proposed by Cllr. Hill that this be accepted and the costs reserved for payment by the Parish Council.  
Agreed unanimously
19/4
Fencing around recreation ground – Quotations are being sought for the repair or replacement of the damaged fencing.
20/4
Lengthsman – Further information is still being sought regarding the duties and costs involved.
21/4 
Correspondance – A letter had been received requesting permission for  the annual raft race to start from Newton Solney – Agreed.

A request for financial help from Derbyshire Children’s Holiday Centre – Agreed that £25 should be donanted.

22/4
Finance             R. Parker – clerks fees/expenses

£117




  Derby Children’s Holiday Centre

£  25




  SDDC – filling of grit bins


£216


To consider requests for funding under S137 – none received
23/4
Future agenda items

Village Plan.


Queens Jubillee

Trustees of recreation field

lengthsman

Allotments

Paths and roads

Village Hall Kitchen


Fencing

23/3
Date and time of next meeting – Friday 11th May 2012 –  7.30 to consider planning applications and decisions, followed by a normal parish council meeting  at 7.45pm
Part 2  Exempt items – none


There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.28 pm
